试卷类型: A

2021.11

注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷由四个部分组成。其中,第一,二部分和第二部分的第一节为选择题。第三 部分的第二节和第四部分为非选择题。
 - 2. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名。准考证号填写在答题卡1。
- 3. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂 黑;回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上、写在本试卷上无效。
 - 4. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

该部分分为第一、第二两节、注意:回答听力部分时。诸先将答案标在试卷上。听力 部分结束前,你将有两分钟的时间将你的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小脑;每小脑1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话,每段对话后有一个小题, 从题中所给的 A . B . C 三个选项中选出最 结选项、并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后、你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小 题和阅读下一小题 每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What is the man interested in?

A. The culture. B. The food. C. The wine.

2. How does the man sound?

B. Excited.

C. Disappointed.

3. What does the woman mainly want to do?

A. Go shopping.

B. Save money

C. Buy a new house.

4. When will the man watch the movie?

A. This Friday.

B. This Saturday.

C. Next Tuesday.

5. Where are the speakers probably?

A. bi a cinema.

B. In a library.

C. In a classroom.

高三英语第1页(共12页)



第二节(共15 小题;每小题1.5 分,满分22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独自后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独自前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟:听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作符时间。每段对话或独自读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What is the probable relationship between the two speakers?

A. Classmates.

B. Competitors.

C. Neighbours.

7. What does Elaine think of the man?

A. Shy.

R Sociable

C. Nervous.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题

8. What is the time now?

A. Around 6:00 p. m.

B. Around 6:30 p. m.

C. Around 7:00 p. m.

9. In which direction were the speakers supposed to drive?

A North

B. South.

C. East

10. What is the man doing?

A. Making a joke.

B. Giving directions.

C. Blaming the woman.

第8段材料,回答第11至13.00

11. What are the speakers looking at?

A. A phone.

B. A picture.

C. A map.

12. Where do the speakers want to go?

A. To the lake.

B. To the forest.

C. To the rocks

13. What will the speakers do next?

A. Start walking

B. Make a call

G. Have a drink.

听第9段材料, 回答第14至16题。

14. How long has the man been in China?

A. For a month.

B For a year.

C. For a decade,

高三英语第2页(共12页)



15. How did the man feel about his early experience in China?

A. Happy.

B. Lonely.

C. Busy.

16. Where does the man have a problem?

A. At the hairdresser's.

B, At the shop.

C. At the bank.

17. What does the woman suggest the man do for his main problem?

A. Take a note.

B. Carry more money.

C. Consult a Chinese.

听第10段材料,回答第18至20题

18. What is the age difference between the complet

A. One year

B. Two years.

C. Three years.

19. How did the couple's daughter feel after seeing the film?

A. Amused.

B. Moved.

C. Uninterested

20. What is the story about?

A. The film industry in the 1960s.

B. Wedding traditions in the 1960s.

C. The discovery of a wedding film in the 1960s

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

籍…节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,简分37.5分)

阅读下朔短文,从每题研给的A.B.C.D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

If you want to find a place of interest to spend your summer vacation, think about the following locations.

The Nautilus Maldives

Opened in 2019, this independent, Maldivian-owned resert (度假村) is the island nation's only Relais & Chateaux property. It's located off a beautiful sandy island in the Indian Ocean, which has been officially recognized as a UNESCO Biosphere Reserve for its stunning coral reefs and various marine life. Splendid, oversized accommodations are balanced with plain inners, intended to be in harmony with the surrounding natural scenery.

Six Senses Laamu, the Maldives

Sustainability lies at the core of the unique, luxurious resort in the Maldives' isolated Laamu Atoll. The three storied overwater buildings are constructed of local materials, which brings money to nearby island communities. Follow it up with a meal made from produce grown in the island's gardens without using artificial chemicals and freshly caught seafood from local

高三英语第3页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: sdgkjzq 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: sdgkjzq2021



fishermen. Finally, treat yourself to one of the many spa treatments at the Six Senses Spa overlooking the ocean.

Four Seasons Resort Bora Bora French Polynesia

Built along a small island, the overwater buildings at the Four Seasons Resort Bora Bora rise over the island's blue waters. Inners are simple inspired by the natural style of a traditional Polynesian village, and all have indoor-outdoor spaces with ladders for access to the lake. Choose from one of three views: beach, lake, or, our favorite, mountain.

Banana Island Resort Doha by Anantara, Qatar a

On a private island twenty minutes by boat from Quar's capital city, this resort houses the Persian Gulf's 11 Maldivian-inspired overwater buildings on a scale only found in the Middle East. Think: two and three-bedroom units (beginning at 2,500 square feet), each equipped with facilities like a private full-sized swimming pool.

- 21. What is the building feature of The Nautilus Maldives?
 - A. Its building material is sand.
- B. It is integrated with nature.
- C. It is designed by UNESCO.
- D. Its rooms are not big enough

sdgkjzd

- 22. Which resort best suits people who want organic food?
 - A. The Nautilus Maldives
 - B. Six Senses Laune, the Maldivos
 - C. Banana Island Resort Doha by Anantars, Qatar
 - D. Four Seasons Resort Bora Bora French Polynesia
- 23. What do these four resorts have in common?
 - A. They are built overwater
- B. They offer spa service.
- C. They are on private islands:
- D. They adopt Polynesian style.

B

My memories of my father are divided into parts and shares. Alive, and then dead. Healthy, and then helpless. And further back in time, the first and most division: Present and then absent; loving, and then indifferent(漢不美心的).

He used to be a good writer and loving father. When I was a 16-year-old girl, he was fired from his company, a public, gossip-based dismissal that he would spend decades refusing responsibility for. This was the first crack that divided my relationship with him into poles of before and after. To escape his shame, he pushed away those who reminded him of it, first divorcing my mother, then alienating fit it) my sister and 1.

As an adult, my relationship with my father was one of low expectations and high

高三英语第4页(共12页)

展出

班级

姓名

松

boundaries. He spent most of his time travelling. But when he died of heart failure in August, I was knocked off balance by the weight of the blow. I thought, after years of setting up delicate fences around our relationship, that I had already begun letting go. His death delivered a realization; despite years of analyzing his complicated love for me, there were pieces of my father I never understood—until I found my father's notebooks in his cupboard.

In the notebooks, he often collected documentation; train tickets from Rome or a photograph of San Francisco's Prescott Hotel. But what he was also doing was offering fatherly guidance, the kind I could only receive after he died. His life, in which what he had was never quite enough, was eventually exposed. In his final decade, he realized he had built a castle for himself upon sand and regret. Now in his entries, I hear his voice. "Debaleh," I hear him say, using his pet name for me, "learn from my mistakes."

dread these pages among my dad's clothes, and wept. I hadn't known that my father, too, dived with that familiar ache for new horizons in his heart, the one that can only be comforted by traveling.

- 24. Why did the author's father keep away from his family
 - A. They weren't responsible members
 - B. He didn't get on well with his wife
 - C. Their presence recalled his sad experience.
 - D. They talked behind others' backs everywhere.
- 25. How did the author feel when hearing of her father's death?
 - A. She was in tears.

- B. She was in a panie.
- C. She got lost in thought.
- D. She lost her inner peace.
- 26. What advice did the author's father give her?
 - A. Write a journal carefully.
 - B. Travel more for relaxation.
 - C. Avoid following in his footsteps.
 - D. Obey father's guidance thoroughly
- 27. What made the author end up crying?
 - A. Finding her father's clothes.
 - B. Getting to know her late father.
 - C. Failing to look for new horizons.
 - D. Knowing her father's heart disease.

高三英语第5页(共12页)



C

The creativity TikTok stimulates allows for a broad range of content that encourages users to participate in trends that integrate their passions and hobbies. Specifically, content related to literature on TikTok has generated its own domain. Commonly referred to as "BookTok," this side of the platform focuses on all things about books; book recommendations, tips for pleasing bookshelves and edits related to literature-based fandoms (粉丝圈).

With heightened demand for new media to comfort themselves during the pandemic period of severe challenges, many young adults have regarded literature as a form of escape. Restarting former literary passions, BookTok users have turned their attention to the app to praise the novels that have helped serve as a brief getaway to worlds within bound pages.

Through a revival of novels that shaped the childhoods of many who are now young adults, even younger generations on the app have been exposed to foundational novels in young adult literature. Along with this emphasis on nostalgic(怀旧的) fandoms, BookTok takes advantage of TikTok trends in order to attract those who may not be familiar with literature to read. The popularity of BookTok and the novels that are recommended to young adults on the app have had a direct effect on bookstores and book sales, with both independent bookstores and chains such as Barnes & Noble taking notice of the broader range of readers that are influenced by TikTok and updating their stock to appeal to users.

As of March 2021, BookTok has over 6 billion views and will only continue to grow larger. Though the popularity of BookTok brought many significant questions regarding the future of the book industry and the books that receive mass attention on social media, the importance of the BookTok phenomenon perhaps lies mainly with the readers who claim their love for books and the creative channels through which they express this admiration. TikTok has demonstrated, at least through BookTok, that brilliant literature is written for a broad audience—the perfect book for you is waiting somewhere on a shelf and, through BookTok, you will surely discover it.

- 28. What can users do on BookTok?
 - A. Share favorable books.
 - B. Buy pretty bookshelves.
 - C. Make profits from editing.
 - D. Create their own platforms.

高三英语第6页(共12页)

- 29. What influence does BookTok have?
 - A. TikTok has lost quantities of users.
 - B. The elderly take up children's books.
 - C. The bookstores change their books accordingly.
 - D. Youths start treasuring their memories of childhood.
- 30. What does the last paragraph mainly tell us about BookTok?
 - A. Its bright future.

B. Its big challenges.

C. Its amazing function.

- D. Its minor disadvantages.
- 31. What is the best title for the text?
 - A. Why BookTok had an effect on bookstores
 - B. How BookTok expanded its range of audience
 - C. Why BookTok gained popularity among elderly
 - D. How BookTok repopularized young adult fiction

D

People with fewer friends are more likely to attract new friends than people who already have a wide social circle—but they think the opposite is true, a January study in the Journal of Personality and Social Psychology found.

The study demonstrated what the authors call "the friend number paradox(悖论)," or the concept that we think we'll <u>magnetize</u> more friends if we're more popular, but at the same time are more interested in befriending others if we know their circle is small.

The study author Xianchi Dai and colleagues conducted three studies that presented participants with scenes to assess the difference between what they predicted others would want in somebody as a friend, and what they wanted in a friend. The researchers found people want high-quality relationships—harder to get from someone with lots of friends—but forget that when guessing what others want in them. They also found they could help correct this difference by reminding participants that, in fact, social butterflies may have less to give.

The researchers say people's natural self-centered viewpoint contributes to the "friend number paradox." That is, we're more likely to put our (in this case, false) predictions about

高三英语第7页(共12页)



ourselves onto others than to put ourselves in other people's shoes and apply those insights to us. We also tend to see the positive aspects of having more friends, like signaling a good personality or possessing "precious resources that others seek," in ourselves. We see the negatives, like not having enough time or energy to sustain a friendship, in others, Dai said. It's possible that other factors explain this difference, the researchers say. Maybe we prefer less popular people because we're worried about rejection from queen bees. We might also think choosing someone whose circle is smaller than ours boosts our social influence.

No matter the potential causes, Dai said the findings suggest people shouldn't "show off" a large friend number when seeking new connections.

- 32. What does the underlined word "magnetize" mean in paragraph 2?
 - A. Ignore.
- B. Attract.
- C. Lose.
- D. Expect.

- 33. What's the finding of the three studies?
 - A. High-quality friendships are hard to get.
 - B. Social butterflies appeal to more friends.
 - C. Most people care about the needs of others.
 - D. People can't give what they expect from others.
- 34. What leads to the phenomenon of the friend number paradox among people?
 - A. Selfish personality.
 - B. Concern about being rejected.
 - C. Ambition for social influence.
 - D. Preference for larger friend circles.
- 35. What is a common misunderstanding of making new friends?
 - A. A wider social circle helps.
 - B. A smaller social circle helps.
 - C. The more friends you have, the better.
 - D. The fewer friends you have the better.

高三英语第8页(共12页)



第二节 (共5小题; 每小题2.5分, 满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项 为多余选项。

For years, research has linked skipping breakfast with increased BMI (body mass index), but few studies have been carried out into the effect of the other meals of the day.

However, a study conducted at Osaka University concluded that not eating dinner is a significant predictor of weight gain and obesity. 36 As part of their annual check-ups, the students were asked how often they ate breakfast, lunch, and dinner. Researchers also took into consideration the time of eating, whether participants' meal habits changed over the course of the study, and lifestyle factors.

37 But the researchers found that those who did so all the time were more likely to be older, more overweight, a smoker or drinker, to sleep for a shorter period of time, and skip other meals more frequently.

These results suggest that skipping dinner, which was much less popular than skipping breakfast, could result in weight gain and a higher likelihood of being overweight than skipping breakfast. It was significantly associated with weight gain of 10% or more, and having a BMI over 25, which is classed as overweight or obese. 38

The researchers suggested that the reason why skipping dinner could lead to weight gain is that it makes people hungrier so they end up eating more over the course of the day. 39

That's because dinner is typically a meal that lends itself to nutritious foods like lean (少脂的) proteins and vegetables.

The researchers note that their study had drawbacks: 40 Additionally, they didn't take into account factors like exercise or depression.

- A. BMI has its limitations after all.
- B. Besides, skipping dinner may mean a lower quality diet.
- C. It should be repeated to assess a wider group of people.
- D. Skipping lunch was more likely to bring about the same outcomes.
- E. It followed 20,000 subjects overall above 18 over an average of three years.
- F. The number of students who said they sometimes skipped dinner was small.
- G. Students skipping dinner has a stronger association with weight gain and obesity.

高三英语第9页(共12页)



第三部分 语言运用 (共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 $A \setminus B \setminus C \setminus D$ 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

With so many folks forced to stay at home during the pandemic, Mary O 'Neill, 99, was no exception. But as lockdown 41, Mary managed to create a special friendship with her neighbour—Benjamin Olson, age 2.

Over time, Mary 42 through the chain-link as Benjamin learned to walk, talk, and 43 run and play. Despite the huge differences in their 44, Benjamin was drawn to his elderly neighbour, 45 in her presence.

Between the two, they 46 a game they could play over the chain-link. Ben would pass her a ball and she'd 47 it back to him with her walking stick.

"He's been 48 her 'Mimi.'" Benjamin's mom Sarah told CBS News. "She'll call out, 'Hey Benjamin! when she sees him, and it's just been so 49 to watch it."

As pandemic restrictions have <u>50</u>, Mary and Benjamin's <u>51</u> continues to blossom on both sides of the fence—only now, the gates can be opened.

Benjamin 52 Mary on her back steps to play games, blow bubbles, and enjoy the activities that bring joy to both the young and the young 53.

"Friendship can just 54 so many different ways," Sarah told CBS. "I'm just really happy they were able to 55 this one—quarantine (阿高) or not, pandemic or not. I'm happy... because it means a lot to her and it means a lot to him too."

happybecause it	means a lot to her and it	means a lot to him too	
41. A. wore on	B. caught on	C. fell apart	D. broke through
42. A. got	B. watched	C. dragged	D. escaped
43. A. apparently	B. carefully	C. attentively	D. eventually
44. A. ages	B. responses	C. views	D. habits
45. A. restless	B. proud	C. joyful	D. awkward
46. A. developed	B. won	C. selected	D. provided
47. A. fetch	B. hit	C. throw	D. put
48. A. asking	B. calling	C. making	D. choosing
49. A. obvious	B. easy	C. cute	D. unique
50. A. worsened	B. begun	C. lifted	D. risen
51. A. faith	B. passion	C. leisure	D. bond
52. A. consults	B. follows	C. pursues	D. joins
53. A. at heart	B. on foot	C. by hand	D. in sight
54. A. deepen	B. happen	C. cease	D. renew

高三英语第10页(共12页)

C. form

D. continue

B. keep

55. A. treasure



第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文、在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Archaeologists have discovered a wooden Mayan boat in southern Mexico, believed 56 (be) over 1,000 years old.

Experts from Paris's Sorbonne University have been helping with discovering the canoe's exact age and type. <u>59</u> 3D model of it would also be made to allow <u>60</u> (copy) to be made, and to facilitate further study.

The Mayan civilisation flourished(繁荣) before Spain conquered the region. In their time, the Mayans ruled large stretches of territory in __61__ is now southern Mexico, Guatemala, Belize and Honduras.

The boat has been dated 62 830 AD and 950 AD, towards the end of the Mayan civilisation's golden age.

Around this period, the Mayan civilisation <u>63</u> (suffer) a major political collapse, marked by the abandonment of cities <u>64</u> (dot) around modern-day Central America—leaving ruins of towering pyramids and other stone buildings.

No single theory for this collapse has been widely accepted, 65 it's believed that a combination of internal warfare, drought and overpopulation may have been contributing factors.

第四部分 写作 (共两节, 满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,你的美国笔友 Lucy 被曼彻斯特大学 (The University of Manchester) 录取、请你给她写封邮件、内容包括:

- 1. 表示祝贺;
- 2. 介绍自己选择大学专业的困惑;
- 3. 请对方给出建议。

注意:

- 1. 词数 80 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答

Dear Lucy,
Yours,
Li Hua

高三英语第11页(共12页)



第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

There was an elderly lady standing in the bone-chilling cold outside the back of the supermarket. She was holding a basket with bunches of flowers.

"Would you like the flowers, they are \$3?" she asked me as I was walking past. I politely responded "No, thank you", as I walked away and went inside the supermarket.

I was walking around the supermarket searching for the thing that I was needing to buy and thinking of that lady, standing in the cold holding her basket of flowers. Visualizing the beautiful flowers I had admired, her polite quiet voice and lonely figure, I wondered about her unknown story of standing in the cold with her basket. Maybe her family was in urgent need of money; maybe she was a lone soul to earn a living with her own hands. . . .

I had my own personal struggles, I had to budget for everything and I appreciated that \$3 was a lot for me, like many of us all and probably for her too. But it wasn't my first thought when she had asked me about buying her flowers. My first thought was I didn't have the cash but this couldn't be used as an excuse for not buying those flowers. I had not carried cash with me for a few years and I thought many of us did the same.

When I went to the register to pay with my card I asked for \$3 cash out. The staff member questioned me about the \$3. I felt anxious about it quickly and tried to remember the money I had in my account. And at the same time she pressed the button to process it. I had mentioned that I wanted to buy flowers from the lady who was selling them outside. Sigh of relief. I was glad to see it all had been accepted by the machine and the staff member handed me the \$3. 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

I walked away and around the corner of the supermarket to the lady.

After giving her \$3, I was surprised when she handed me the change.

高三英语第12页(共12页)



高三英语参考答案及评分标准

2021.11

```
第一部分 听力(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)
1-5 BBBCA
            6 - 10 ABBBA
                           11 - 15 CACBB
                                          16 - 20 AAABC
第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)
第一节
      (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)
             24-27 CDCB
21 - 23 BBA
                                          32 - 35 BDAA
                           28 - 31 ACAD
第二节
      (共5小题; 每小题2.5分, 满分12.5分)
36 - 40 EFDBC
第三部分
       语言运用(共两节,满分30分)
       (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)
第一节
41 - 45 ABDAC
            46 - 50 ABBCC
                          51 - 55 DDABC
第二节
      (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)
56. to be
          57. Measuring
                         58. construction
                                        59. A
                                                    60. copies
61. what
          62. between
                         63. suffered
                                        64. dotted
                                                    65. but
第四部分
        写作(共两节,满分40分)
第一节
      (满分15分)
Dear Lucy,
```

Hearing that you have been admitted to The University of Manchester, I cannot wait to convey my sincere congratulations. Yes, I know you are the best.

Now I am faced with a difficulty. I will take part in the college entrance exam next year. At present, I am confused about how to choose my university major. My parents have kept telling me to study medicine in college. However, I am enthusiastic about literature. I do want to be a writer in the future. Would you like to give me some advice?

Looking forward to your early reply.

Yours, Li Hua

第二节 (满分25分)

I walked away and around the corner of the supermarket to the lady. She was standing there, trembling in the cold. No sooner had she noticed my approach than her weather-beaten face lit up. I said shyly "Hi sorry, I didn't have the cash on me. Yes, I would like to buy some of your flowers." On hearing that, she instantly put the basket of flowers in front of me, wearing a big and warm smile. The flowers were in full bloom, dancing in the wind. I chose the bunch of flowers I had first sighted.

After giving her \$3,1 was surprised when she handed me the change. I couldn't help but ask the price of the flowers. "\$3 for all!" she explained. Without hesitation, I told her to keep the change. She took the money with shaking hands, tears welling up in her eyes. As I walked away, I hoped someone else could walk up to her and buy the rest flowers. We were all going through our own struggles but no matter how little we could do, it would make a difference.

写作第一节评分标准

一、评分原则:

- 1. 本题总分为15分,按以下5个档次给分
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量, 确定或调整档次, 最后给分
 - 3. 词数少于60 和多于100 的,从总分中减去2分
- 4. 评分时,应注意的主要内容为:利态、人称、内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的数量和准确性、上下文的连贯性、语言的得体性及应用文体裁格式。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
 - 6. 如书写较差,以至影响交际,将分数降低一个档次
 - 二、内容要点

13

高三英语案第1页(共4页)



- 1. 表示祝贺;
- 2. 介绍自己选择大学专业的困惑;
- 3. 请对方给出建议

三、各档次的给分范围和要求

- 第五档:(13-15分)能写明全部要点;语言基本无误;行文连贯,表达清楚
- 第四档:(10-12分)能写明全部或绝大部分要点;语言有少量错误;行文不够连贯,表达基本清楚。
- 第三档:(7-9分)能写明基本要点;语言虽有较多错误,但能基本达意。
- 第二档:(4-6分)能写出部分要点;语言错误多,影响意思表达
- 第一档:(1-3分)只能写出一两个要点;语言错误很多,只有个别句子正确

写作第二节评分标准

一、评分原则:

- 1. 本题总分为25分,按七个档次进行评分
- 2. 评分时,应主要从内容、词汇语法和篇章结构三个方面考虑、具体为:
- (1) 续写内容的质量、完整性以及与原文情境的融洽度
- (2) 所使用词汇和语法结构的准确性、恰当性和多样性
- (3)上下文的衔接和全文的连贯性
- 3. 评分时, 应先根据作答的整体情况确定其所属的档次, 然后以该档次的要求来综合衡量, 确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
 - 4. 评分时还应注意:
 - (1)词数少于120的,扣2分;
 - (2)书写较差以致影响交际的,酌情扣分;
- (3)单词拼写和标点符号是写作规范的重要方面,评分时应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑,英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受

二、各档次的给分范围和要求

档次	描述
第七档 (22 - 25 分)	——创造了新颖、丰富、合理的内容,富有逻辑性,续写完整,与原文情境融洽度高; ——使用了多样且恰当的词汇和语法结构,表达流畅,语言错误很少,且完全不影响理解;
	——自然有效地使用了段落间、语句问衔接手段、全文结构清晰,前后呼应,意义连贯。
第六档 718 = 21 分)	——创造了比较丰富、合理的内容,比较有逻辑性,续写比较完整,与原文情境融洽度较高;
	使用了比较多样且恰当的词汇和语法结构,表达比较流畅,有个别错误,但不影响理解;
	——比较有效地使用了语句间衔接手段,全文结构比较清晰,意义比较连贯。
第五档	——创造了基本合理的内容,有一定的逻辑性,续写基本完整,与原文情境相关; ——使用了比较恰当的词汇和语法结构,表达方式不够多样性,表达有些许错误,但基本不影响理解;
	使用了语句问衔接手段,全文结构比较清晰,意义比较连贯。
第四档 (11 - 14 分)	一创造了基本完整的故事内容,但有的情节不够合理或逻辑性不强,与原文情境基本相关; 一使用了简单的词汇和语法结构,有部分语言错误和不恰当之处,个别部分影响理解; 一尚有语句衔接的意识,全文结构基本清晰,意义基本连贯。
第三档 (6-10分)	一一内容和逻辑上有一些重大问题, 续写不够完整, 与原文有一定程度脱节;一一所用的词汇有限, 语法结构单调, 错误较多且比较低级, 影响理解;一未能有效地使用语句间衔接手段, 全文结构不够清晰, 意义欠连贯。
第二档 (1-5分)	——内容和逻辑上有较多重大问题,或有部分内容抄自原文,续写不完整,与原文情境基本脱节; ——所使用的词汇非常有限,语法结构单调,错误极多,严重影响理解; ——几乎没有使用语句间衔接手段,全文结构不清晰,意义不连贯。
第一档 (0分)	一末作答;所写内容太少或无法看清以致无法评判;所写内容全部抄自原文或与题目 要求完全不相关。

高三英语答案第2页(共4页)



附: 听力录音稿

Text 1

W:I'm looking forward to our study break in Italy. I can't wait to dive into their culture.

M:I can't wait to taste all the food. Italians are well known for the large meals and wine to wash them down with.

Text 2

M:I can't believe I have tickets to see my favorite band. It's amazing, I can't wait.

W: When I was young, I was in love with a boy band. But when I finally got to see them, they were a disappointment.

Text 3

W:I have to create a budget for this month. I'm renting a beautiful new apartment, but it's more expensive than before.

M:If you learn to cook, you can have much cheaper food.

W:I've been buying clothes online so much recently. I think that's been my main issue.

Text 4

W: Have you seen that new science fiction movie?

M: Not yet, I was supposed to see it with Bill on Friday, but we had to reschedule it to next Tuesday instead.

W:Oh, it's great! I saw it on Saturday night and I'm already planning to see it again! Text 5

M:I like the book that it's based on. And I learned about the director in my film class and really enjoyed his work.

W:Well, I hope it meets your expectations! Oh, it's about to start. Let me turn my phone off. Text 6

W:Russell, what will you do after graduation? Have you been looking for jobs?

M:Yes, last week I accepted a job in Texas. It's a junior sales position with a large insurance company, although I'm not sure about their reputation.

W: That's great. I guess they have pretty good benefits for their staff.

M: Actually, they aren't great, but the starting salary is very impressive for someone without much experience.

W: I'm sure you will be successful in sales, since you were president of the student union and joined many clubs in university.

M:Thanks, Elaine. I am hoping that experience will serve me well.

Text 7

W: My sister is going to be really disappointed if we don't make it in time for dinner.

M: Don't worry. We still have time. You know they won't start eating until they've all chatted for an hour.

W:Yeah, but she told everyone to get there at 6:00 p. m. They've already been chatting for half an hour.

M: Well, we should get there soon.

W:Uh oh...no, we won't. I wrote Ocean Avenue North by accident instead of Ocean Avenue South in the GPS. This is so embarrassing. We'll have to turn around.

M: Well, on the bright side, we still got to the ocean. At least we didn't start off going east by mistake. Otherwise we'd be telling your sister we'll have to miss dessert too.

W:I'm really not in the mood for jokes.

Text 8

高三英语案第3页(共4页)



M:Look. If we follow this line, the path will lead us to the lake.

W: Are you sure? Isn't that line just where the map has been folded?

M: No, look. The blue line goes round the edge of the forest, past the big rocks and down to the lake.

W:OK, well, my book says that it's a beautiful lake. Definitely worth seeing.

M: It shouldn't be too hard to find. It would be easier if I used my phone to find it, but there's no signal out here.

W:Do you want me to hold the map so you can lead the way?

M: That might be an idea. Pass me my water bottle, will you? This hot weather is making me really crazy.

W: Here you are. I think I'll have one as well before we start walking.

M:Let's sit on this fallen tree and have it. The view from here is wonderful.

Text 9

W: How are you enjoying working in China? You've been here for a while, haven't you?

M:It's twelve months today.

W: Wow, it's gone quickly. Is everything OK?

M: The first six months were tough. I didn't know anybody, so I only had my own company in a strange place.

W:I think we've all been through that.

M: But it's fine now. I've made friends and got used to the way things are here.

W: How are you finding things like shopping and the bank? Are you having any problems dealing with them?

M: Not really. When I'm shopping I just pick things off the shelf, and I try to get to the bank as soon as it opens, to avoid the waiting lines.

W:Sounds like you're dealing well with not speaking Chinese.

M: The main problem with that is when I get my hair cut, they just don't understand I want the same kind of haircut all year round — not shorter in the summer.

W: Hmm, you can't really take a Chinese person with you to explain, can you? How about getting someone to write a note for you?

M: Yes, I might just do that,

W: Do you think you might learn Chinese?

M: Yes, I'd like to although it looks extremely difficult.

Text 10

W: Now for a happy story. Annette Potter, 75, and her husband Colin, 76, thought the only recording of their wedding had been lost years ago. So, the couple were amazed when a chance discovery of some old film allowed them to view their special day again—52 years later. Bill Gourlay, a film maker from Dunfermline, Fife, was given the film by a friend who asked him to transform it to digital. Mr. Gourlay was eager to find the mystery couple recorded in the film of the wedding at St Peter's Church in Kirkcaldy. After seeing the story in a newspaper, the Potters were amazed to finally look back at their big day. Mrs. Potter said, "We looked so young. It brought back a lot of happy memories. It was amazing to see all our friends and family on film after all these years. It was very moving. My daughter saw it and had a bit of a cry. "Mr. and Mrs. Potter met at a dance in 1966. Mr. Potter, who was 21 at the time, was working as a mechanic while Annette was training to be a teacher. They were together for two years before getting married on July 27,1968 in front of around 80 guests. The couple looks very happy when they reflect on the occasion.

高三英语答案第4页(共4页)



关于我们

齐鲁家长圈系业内权威、行业领先的自主选拔在线旗下子平台,集聚高考领域权威专家,运营团队均有多年高考特招研究经验,熟知山东新高考及特招政策,专为山东学子服务!聚焦山东新高考,提供新高考资讯、新高考政策解读、志愿填报、综合评价、强基计划、专项计划、双高艺体、选科、生涯规划等政策资讯服务,致力于做您的山东高考百科全书。 第一时间获取山东高考升学资讯,关注**齐鲁家长圈**微信号:**sdgkjzq**。







打开"微信/发现/搜一搜"搜索



官方微信公众号: sdgkjzq 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: sdgkjzq2021